Bringing Astrobiology to Underrepresented and Underutilized Student Populations

Arlene S. Levine

Science Directorate

NASA Langley Research Center

Hampton, VA 23681-2199

USA

arlene.s.levine@nasa,gov

Over the last decade, we have developed a series of workshops to bring topics in planetary science and astrobiology to underrepresented and underutilized student populations, including females and African-Americans.  We have utilized both national and local organizations to achieve this goal.  Our program includes in-person lectures and demonstrations, site tours and videoconferencing across the country. We have worked directly with students and also trained educators.  To illustrate astrobiology and planetary science topics, we have developed a series of projects that the students can perform by themselves and take home, including the building of a simple refracting telescope from a commercially purchased kit, the construction of a spectroscope using a paper towel tube and a commercially purchased diffraction grating, and the building of a simple terrarium.  Students use the terrarium to investigate planetary habitability.  Each workshop includes a discussion on careers in space science.  As part of our Girl Scout training program, more than 500 Girl Scouts and their leaders were on site for a day during the drilling into the 35 million year old Chesapeake Bay Impact Crater, a joint USGS-NASA research project, conducted at the NASA Langley Research Center.  As part of this activity, we developed demonstrations illustrating the planetary impact process, the geological interpretation of the cores being retrieved from the crater and how the environment was changed by the impact.  The presentation will be illustrated with visuals from the workshops.
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